Draft minutes
WVE PTA General Meeting
   October 22, 2020
Board Members
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal  

Total of 25 participants via virtual meeting due to Covid-19
Called to Order 7:00pm






Cindy Hutcheson

President’s Report:







Cindy Hutcheson

Ms. Hutcheson opened by stating that a lot of events have had to be modified to a virtual format. However, along with the PTA and Principal Smith, a couple of in-person drive-by events are in the works. She thanked the staff, faculty, and Rita’s of Pughtown for an amazing event. Mrs. Hutcheson thanked Anjani Juvvadi for her assistance with Reflections Art for the 2nd year in a row. Minutes from the September General Member Meeting were reviewed and approved as stands. Mrs. Hutcheson encouraged pictures for the yearbook from staff and families. She stated that she is looking for Audit committee members (needing at least 2 General Members). Mrs. Hutcheson reviewed the Reading Incentive Program. Finally, she made a request for individuals interested in joining the Board to contact the current Board. 
Principal’s Report:







Ed Smith

Mr. Smith was excited to share that WV has opened the doors to grades K-6 over the past two weeks. West Vincent has a population of 585 students, 322 of which are enrolled in the Cyber program. He shared that having the students back has brought “the life back into the building”. Mr. Smith is very proud of all staff.  Mr. Smith asserted that all conferences will be held virtually and parents should expect to receive information shortly. Mr. Smith shared that the All Pro Dads event (N = 40) was well attended. The next event is December and he thanked the Kolter Family and Mrs. Felmlee for their efforts. Mr. Smith shared that the School Board would be visiting at the next General Meeting to discuss equity within the educational system. This will be 1 of 2 events surrounding this theme. Mr. Smith opened the meeting for questions. 
Guest Speaker







Laura Vanemon

Mrs. Vanemon spoke regarding the book exchange and celebrated the great response the program has demonstrated thus far. She stated that WV is the only school in OJR with this program. She thanked Mrs. Valentine for her help as well as the PTA for their support and efforts with the book fair. 

Treasurer’s Report: 







Alan Scholl
Mr. Scholl reviewed the current budget (good through June 30th, 2021). He stated that the budget is in a “good place” at $98,000. He further stated that the budget of $38,000 is half of the typical year. Mrs. Anne Strawbridge moved to approve the budget. Mrs. Katie Felmlee seconded. Motion to pass the budget. 
Correspondence: 







Misty Cebry
Mrs. Cebry shared a thank you note from Mrs. McDannell.
Old Business
· Budget presentation/discussion
· Spirit Night – Freddy’s $107.70, lower than typical spirit night
· Art Night Recap – 26 families attended workshop hosted by Anna Cunningham from HopToad Studio. 
· Standing Rules – updated to reflect that virtual meetings could occur due to Covid-19
New Business
· Revised meeting schedule (Exec and General) – dates have been updated and approved
· Budget vote

· Audit Committee – need 2 General Members (Beth Davison and Anne Strawbridge volunteered)
· Spirit Wear to reopen given positive response. This will be the last sale for the year. 
· Read-a-thon – dates to be finalized, but likely to occur in March. 
· Box tops – members encouraged to submit physical box tops, but can scan if they like as well. 
Committee Reports 
· Membership, Unfundraiser, Name the Lane winner is the Spannuth Family (and VIP parking for the Calla family from the virtual Bingo event)
· All Pro Dads – feedback received about the time so that parents are not rushing children to the bus.
· Yearbook – 2019 to 2020 yearbooks still available at the main office.
· Reflections Art (oct 25- nov1) – Mrs. Anjani Juvvadi leading and Mrs. Anne Strawbridge will assist with judging
· Reading Incentive – Amy Shumaker leading and collecting monthly submissions. Various prizes from local businesses have been donated. 
· Book Fair – led by Mrs. Siobhan Hummel and will run Nov 9 – 22. Storytime readings will be scheduled with “celebrity” readings by WV teachers. 
· Mother / Son Trivia – hosted by Mrs. Misty Cebry and Attorney Jen Mcgarrity on Nov 18th via a virtual platform. 
· Spirit Nights – Nov 4th at Liberty Union; Minted through December 2020
Adjourned at 8:15pm
Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember: 
October
22 

All-Pro Dads – 7:30am Virtual
22 

General Meeting - 7:00 pm - Announce the winner of Name the Lane

25 – Nov 1 
Reflections Art
November
1 - Dec

Minted Fundraiser

4 

Liberty Union Spirit Night (Chester Springs or Kimberton)

9 - 22

Book Fair - virtual fair
9 

Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
10

Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
11

Book Fair Story Night at 7pm
12

General Meeting - 7:00 pm Virtual
18

Mother/Son Trivia Night – Virtual 6:30pm
Total of 25 individuals joined; however, not everyone had name listed or joined anonymously. Attendees noted in addition to the Board as outlined on page 1: 

Beth Davison

Cara Brown

Carrie Kane

Amy Shumaker

Kate Tesoriero

Elizabeth Cohen

Katherine Panczner

Samantha

Sakirah

Laura Vanemon

“Toshani’s Dad”

